
         
 

 
Resource Sharing Advisory Committee Meeting 

Tuesday, March 26, 2024 
Zoom  

 
Minutes 

 
Present: Virgilio Pinto, Ithaca College; Caitlin Finlay, Cornell University; Ben Hogben, 
Ithaca College; Sarah Shank, Ithaca College; Lorie Brown, Southern Tier Library 
System (STLS); Haleigh Mikolajcsyk, STLS; Erin Wilburn, Broome Community College; 
Christine Brown, SCRLC. 
 
Excused: Elise Thornley, Binghamton University; Deb Geier, Finger Lakes Library 
System (FLLS); Mary-Carol Lindbloom, SCRLC. 
 
January Meeting Minutes – approved as distributed. 
 
Around the Table  
Haleigh and Lorie shared that they are in the process of transitioning Lorie’s workload to 
Haleigh and Haleigh is in the process of learning the STLS’s processes and procedures 
as they pertain to resource sharing.  The plan is that the transition will be complete by 
the end of April. 
 
Erin shared that it’s currently Spring break week at Broome Community College and 
that ILL has been slow. 
 
Ben shared that he is working on performance evaluations for staff and he’s been 
working with IDS on Crosslink Development.  He’s also getting ready to present to 
student employees tomorrow on ILL. 
 
Caitlin shared that their office was physically moved across the hall as part of a massive 
renovation project of the first and lower floors of Olin Library.  They are also doing an 
extensive reorganization of the access services which is complex and considers the 
services provided at each library.  It’s a shared staffing model that is anticipated to be in 
effect by July. 
 
Virgilio shared that Ithaca College is using a new shipping system called Quadient and 
Sarah has worked on populating the system. 
 
Sarah shared that she is working with a Rapido working group. 
 
2023-2024 Resource Sharing Activities 
The list for 2023/2024 was shared and the list has been mostly completed.   

https://scrlc.org/resource-sharing-advisory-committee


Activities list for 2024-2025 

There was discussion about what to include for 2024/2025 and Christine will put 
together a draft list and share it with the Advisory Committee for review with 
discussion/review to take place at the next meeting. 
 
SCORA 
There was discussion about how to encourage participation.  Christine will reach out to 
the participating schools to learn the level of activity they experience with SCORA 
borrowers.  There was also a suggestion that maybe we reach out to colleges within a 
smaller geographic area to encourage them to work together.   
 
Interlibrary Loan (ILL) 

• Christine announced the details for the Spring Meeting at the FLLS building on 
Dryden Road on April 24 with registration to begin at 9:30 and programming to 
begin at 10:00 followed by a trip over to the Africana Center around 1:30 for a 
presentation and tour. 

 
• Christine shared that CLRC has hired someone who will begin on May 4 and 

they want to work with us on a Fall 2024 User Group Meeting.   
 
DEIJA workshop/presentation for Resource Sharing 
There was discussion about this program and it was suggested that this be done online 
as people may not be able to get a day off so soon after the Spring meeting and 
keeping in mind that we may have another in person meeting in the Fall.  Christine will 
work on this. 
 
Other  
No other topics were raised. 
 
 Next Meeting Date – May 28 at 10:00 via Zoom 


